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1.0 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To seek authority to proceed with ground investigation works on the proposed site of 

the new Civic Amenity Site at Baldovie.  
 
2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 It is recommended that the committee authorises the City Engineers to carry out an 

estimated £10,000 worth of site investigations as per the annually agreed unit rate 
price. 

 
3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
3.1 This expenditure totaling an estimated £10,000 will be met from the Waste 

Management Department’s 2005/06 Capital Budget.  All future expenditure on the 
development of this site will be met from Strategic Waste Fund grant. 

 
4.0 DUNDEE 21 IMPLICATIONS 
 
4.1 Health is protected by creating a safe clean pleasant environment. 
 
4.2 Pollution is limited to levels with which the natural systems can cope. 
 
5.0 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 Nil 
 
6.0 MAIN TEXT 
 
6.1 The proposed new civic amenity site at Baldovie is to be constructed on an area at 

the northeast corner of Piper Street.  Ground investigation works are required to 
ascertain the suitability of the ground within the site.   

 
6.2 The City Engineers have an annual agreed Unit Rate Price which is valid for 2005/6 

for these works.  It is estimated that the investigation works will total around £10,000. 
 
7.0 CONSULTATION 
 
7.1 The Chief Executive 
 Depute Chief Executive (Finance) 
 Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) 

 
 

8.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
8.1 Nil 
 
 
 Jim Laing Head of Waste Management  10 June 2005 


